ARIZONA CIVIL RIGHTS ADVISORY BOARD
Minutes of Public Meeting

May 14, 2021
Board Members Present by Zoom Staff Members Present by Zoom
Karen J. Hartman-Tellez (Chairperson) Rebekah Browder (Executive Director)
Tarah White (Vice-Chairperson) Leslie Ross (Legal Counsel)
Carol Berry Tina Rohe (Staff Liaison)
Grant H. Frazier
Moses Sanchez Board Members Absent

Maddalena Savary
Joshua W. Carden

a. Call to Order.
Karen Hartman-Tellez called the meeting to order at 12:33 p.m. The meeting took place via Zoom.

b. Preliminary Remarks.
Karen Hartman-Tellez greeted the members.

c. Approval of Meeting Minutes of May 14, 2021.
Moses Sanchez moved to approve the meeting minutes from May 14, 2021. Grant Frazier
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

d. Housing Presentation from Arizona Center for Disability Law.
Rose Daley Rooney presented current issues in Fair Housing to the Board.

e. Division Report.
Rebekah Browder gave the Division Report. Ms. Browder updated the Board on current litigation.

f. Call to the Public.
No members of the public addressed the Board.

g. Projectideas.

Discussion was held about ongoing project ideas.

e COVID issues in Housing: Members of the Board discussed broadening the topic to housing
issues that the pandemic seemed to exacerbate. Tarah White moved for the Board to invite
the Chris Groninger from the Arizona Bar Foundation to present to the Board at a future
meeting. Grant Frazier seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

e GINA and Employee Wellness Programs: brief discussion was held and the issue was tabled
for a future meeting.

e Encounters between the public and members of Law Enforcement: the Board discussed the

pending analysis of the data collected in the Law Enforcement Survey.
e The Board did not take action on the other project ideas and were tabled for a future meeting.

h. Call to the Board.
There were no current events discussed by the Board.



i. Adjournment.
Tarah White moved to adjourn the meeting, and Moses Sanchez seconded the motion. The

motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 1:27 p.m.



